

Romanby Newsflash

Issue 15

Superhero visit

All the children got to see an assembly this morning led by "Power Down Pete" (otherwise known as Peter Bell the NYCC Schools Carbon Reduction Officer). He got the children to think about reducing, reusing and recycling waste and has then led some workshops for the children in Key Stage 2 about food waste and the problems of plastic. Thanks to out Rights Respecting Ambassadors Seren and Benjamin who invited him into school following some discussions held at one of their recent meetings. More details to follow on the next newsletter.

Parent Information

If your child forgets to bring their lunchbox, PE kit, instrument etc. to school and you bring it into school later in the day please can we ask for your help. Please can you speak to the office staff who will pass on any item to your child. Office staff will also take children down to their classrooms if they arrive at school after 9.00am. This is to help us regarding our safeguarding and fire safety procedures. Thank you.

Parent Questionnaire

Thank you to everyone who has completed our online questionnaire for parents. This looks at what we do in school and how we can improve things even more. Please could we encourage as many people as possible to complete the questionnaire as it will help us inform our school improvement priorities from September. The questionnaire only takes a few minutes to complete and can be completed via this link;

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/ e/1FAIpQLScGCctb1zreSoHeBOSTh7ydFIk89Kt7vfni 8wX1wR_G9JQ_TQ/viewform?usp=sf_link

The last part of the survey looks particularly at our work towards the Food for Life award which we hope to complete by the end of this term. The children in Y2 to Y6 have given their views so please help by giving your opinion by 25th May. Thank you.

May 2018

Royal Wedding Day

Everyone looked fantastic on Friday and all enjoyed a 'Royal Learning Day'. When the children were asked about the Royal Wedding on Monday there were many comments about how beautiful Meghan's dress was and one child's favourite part was when they rode in the carriage. (Scarlett S)

Mrs Patterson

Tennis Glory!

We have had amazing sporting success on the tennis courts in the last few days! Our Year 3/4 team won gold medals in their competition last week and our two Year 5/6 teams won gold and silver in their competition on Tuesday. Each year group will send a team to the Area finals at Thirsk School on Friday and we wish them lots of luck! See pictures at the end of the Newsletter.

Scarlet Fever

We have had two confirmed cases of Scarlet Fever in school. Symptoms include a sore throat, fever and a red rash. GP's will advise when a child can return to school after they have completed antibiotic treatment.

Hambleton Leisure Centre—Free Child Swim

I am excited to tell you about our May half term offer we have for families around the district. This half term we are offering a free child's swim with every paying adult. All you have to do to redeem this offer is register online at www.zestswimming.co.uk to receive your voucher code, then hand it to reception as you go for your swim. The offer runs 28 May - 3 June, and is subject to standard child adult ratios. One child per paying adult can go for free at any of our four leisure centres - Stokelsey, Bedale, Thirsk and Sowerby and Northallerton. Please note that this offer is not available during any of the Big Swim sessions at Northallerton.













The FA Skills Programme

As part of The FA Skills Programme, an initiative aimed at improving the playing standards of 5-11 year olds, The FA run a number of events in school half terms around the country. Locally, we have one event running at Hambleton Leisure Centre, details for which are below:

Day	Time	Facility	Group	Cost
Tuesday 29th May— Thursday 31st May	10am-2pm	Outside 3G	Boys and Girls 5-11 year olds	£5 per day
Friday 1st June	10am-2pm	Outside 3G	Girls only 5 -11 year	£5 per day

Players will need full playing kit, including boots and shin pads. There will be a half hour break where players will have a chance to rest and have some refreshments, so please bring along a packed lunch, drinks and snacks.

Parents are more than welcome to stay and watch, but can also leave their child as long as they are signed in at the start of the session and signed out at the end.

All children MUST be booked onto the session prior to attending. In order to book your child's place please visit the website: www.TheFA.com/skills. If you are wanting to attend more than one day please can you register for each day individually.

For any more information please contact James Lofthouse Tel: 07908 199994 /

Email: james.lofthouse@TheFA.com

Stars of the Week

Congratulations to the following children who received the "Star of the Week" award in our last two Friday celebration assemblies:

Rec/Y1 RA Ivy C, Harper T, Jacob T, Oscar Q

Rec/Y1 LH Olivia W, Lily F, Sam B

Y1 DP Eleanor P, George D

Y2 SW/HC Riley P, Aloka-Romaine L, Niamh T, Heidi W

Y3/4 RO Patrick D, Olivia H

Y3/4 DW Lucy W, Matilda R, Max H, Sophia L-W

Y3/4 SB/CE Harley H, Isabelle L-W

Y5/6 ES Ewan K, James D

Y5/6 JW/LH Luke S, Alfie D, Chloe G, Tristan R

Y5/6AA Jack Ramsden, Carter H, Kenzie S, Hazel P

Date of Next Newsletter

The next Newsletter will be w/c 4th June. Any contributions by lunchtime Tuesday 5th June please.



Y5/6 tennis team



Y3/4 tennis team